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STATE OF WASHINGTON 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 

(360) 664-1160 ● TTY (360) 586-8203 

May 29, 2019 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Pacific Power & Light Company, 

 Docket UE-152253 

TO ALL PARTIES:   

On September 1, 2016, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

entered Order 12 in the above-referenced docket, which, among other things, required Pacific 

Power & Light Company (Pacific Power or Company) to file a report with its Commission Basis 

Reports (CBR) disclosing its decommissioning and remediation (D&R) costs for Colstrip Unit 4 

and the Bridger plant. 

On April 30, 2019, the Company filed its CBR with the Commission, which was assigned to 

docket UE-190322 and included the Company’s D&R Report for 2018. On May 22, 2019, 

Commission staff (Staff) filed a letter informing the Commission that it had reviewed the revised 

compliance filing and beleives that the D&R Report complies with Order 12. 

The Commission has reviewed the D&R Report and finds that it complies with the D&R 

reporting requirement in Order 12 for 2018.  

MARK L. JOHNSON 

Executive Director and Secretary 


